

THE CITY OF NEW YORK

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX COMMUNITY BOARD 7



RUBEN DIAZ, JR., BOROUGH PRESIDENT

ADALINE WALKER-SANTIAGO, CHAIRPERSON

ANDREW SANDLER, DISTRICT MANAGER

PUBLIC SAFETY / QUALITY OF LIFE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, January 5, 2017 @ 6:30 PM

- I) Attendance Sheet on File
- II) The meeting was called to order by committee chairperson, John Snider.
 - A) Committee members in attendance:
 - 1) Gregory Clarke Sr.
 - 2) Lynette Arroyo
 - 3) Marcos Sierra
 - 4) Monica Weston
 - 5) Edgar Ramos
- III) Topics of discussion:
 - A) Police Officer Santiago, from the 52nd Precinct, gave a comprehensive report on crime active in 2016, and the month of December. Overall, crime is down in the 52nd Precinct. Officers talked about avoiding credit card scams and mail box fishing. Community residents and committee members are encouraged to attend the 52nd Precinct Community Council meeting, to be held the last Thursday of January at Tracey Towers.
 - B) The Committee discussed reinstating the Liquor License status report, as well as, the application process for the New York Yankee Community Award for deserving young adults. Finally, we discussed inviting a representative from the Gun Hill BID, to Address noise complaints.
 - C) The Committee discussed goals for 2017 that included community outreach, as well as, conducting committee meetings at various sites within Community Board 7
- IV) The meeting was adjourned.